Minutes of Closed Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team

at Little Treviles 10am on 25th November 2015
Present: Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff

1. Minutes

The minutes of the meetings held on 16th and 23rd October and 17th November 2015 were approved and signed by the Chairman
2. Matters arising and outstanding matters

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss all outstanding matters and decide who is to handle and how. It was agreed that a separate list should be made of issues requiring input from Rob Lacey (RL) and that a meeting should be set up with RL and hopefully Martin Woodley (MW). Each member had brought a list and all items were discussed:

a) SW suggested that JA’s updated version of the PAG pack prepared for the recent training session should be circulated to the PAG group – JA agreed to do so.
b) JS is awaiting a response from RL regarding sustainable development in an AONB 

c) JS is awaiting a response from MW regarding non-material amendments and how the PAG should respond

d) JA confirmed that he will prepare a spreadsheet to monitor planning decisions against the Plan by January.

e) JS and JA confirmed that they had yet to contact the 4 estate agents allocated to them. SW agreed to prepare a letter to be sent to them all in which would be a link to the website and the Plan, a list of the policies and details of policies HO8 and HO9. Draft to be approved by JA.

f) JS confirmed that he had not spoken to the contact in the ‘majors’ team – Mark Ball – provided by Helen Hastings. It was agreed that JS would first discuss with RL but was prepared to arrange a meeting if thought necessary/helpful.

g) In the absence of a response from RL it was agreed to add Alison Golding’s (AG) paper on Permitted Development Rights to his list.

h) It was agreed to ask RL’s opinion on AG’s paper on application of policies HO8 and HO9
i) Roseland Development Checklist – JA confirmed that the document needed reviewing and updating using experience gained in the PAG. It had been agreed at a previous SG meeting that ideally this document should be added to the list of required documents on Cornwall Council’s planning website. It was therefore agreed to first establish whether CC would agree to this before possibly wasting time on the update.

j) PAG membership was discussed as David Hubbard has indicated he will be standing down and Brian Willis also wishes do so in the New Year. JS has already discussed this with Brian Chenoweth who is trying to enlist another member from St Just parish council. 

k) The problem with the present housing numbers used by Cornwall Council was discussed and it was agreed that JS would arrange a visit with David Spreadborough to meet Nick Marsden to try and establish clearer and simpler breakdowns of the figures for each of the parishes. 
l) JS confirmed that he had yet to discuss the adoption of a code of conduct with Julian German (JG). The subject of this and standing orders was discussed and it was agreed JS would phone JG to get his views.

m) JA confirmed he was completing sending emails to all on the list regarding sites for affordable houses. However JA advised that Colin Hastings (CH) had offered to take over the ‘mass’ emails as well as dealing with Roseland Online and all agreed to accept his offer.
n) JA apologised that no article had been submitted to the Roseland Magazine for December. It was agreed that SW would ask CH to compile something for both Facebook and Roseland Online. Also SW offered to remind David Hall to submit a short piece on Wild Roseland before 6th December for the January article.

o) It was agreed to accept CH’s offer of recruiting volunteers subject to the MT having the final say, and JS offered to phone him.

p) Recent contacts via the website were discussed and the person dealing agreed.

q) The recent website contact from Father Doug of Veryan was discussed and JS explained that JG had also received emails from him. JG has agreed that in the first 6 months of 2016 he will host meetings in each of the 5 parishes with guest speakers from the RNDP and Cornwall Council to explain the Plan and take questions. JS agreed to check with JG who should respond to Father Doug.

r) Policy HO4 and email responses from RL and Nick Marsden regarding contribution to affordable housing were discussed and it was agreed to try and reach a decision with RL.

s) The recent correspondence received by SW from the applicant for Kerdreal Lodge in Ruan High Lanes was discussed. This started following pre-application advice from the planning officer, Dan Mitchell, advising the applicant to contact the RNDP direct. The MT agreed that any approach for advice from applicants and agents should go via the parish council who may then seek technical advice on the RNDP policies from the PAG. SW agreed to forward the correspondence to the parish clerk with a copy to the planning officer. There followed a broader discussion regarding establishing an agreed process for dealing with requests for pre-application advise and it was agreed that all approaches must go via the relevant parish council and then if they request it the PAG will provide technical advice regarding conformity with the RNDP policies. JS offered to phone RL and highlight the fact that planning officers seem to be misdirecting applicants.
t) JS voiced concerns over some previous PAG assessments where due to not having visited the site or lack of in depth local knowledge the resultant decision on conformity was at odds with the parish council. It was agreed that in future the letters should include a paragraph stating that the assessment was based on the paper information provided and the Group were unable to comment on specifics requiring a site visit (SW to produce a suitable wording)
3. AOB - None
Meeting closed at 12.10pm 



S Wagstaff

Action points:

JS –

1. Arrange a visit with David Spreadborough to meet Nick Marsden to try and establish clearer and simpler breakdowns of the housing numbers for each of the parishes. 
2. Phone JG to get his views on adopting a code of conduct and standing orders.
3. Phone Colin Hastings to accept his offer of recruiting volunteers.
4. Respond to contact via website from Holly Young.

5. Check with JG who should respond to Father Doug.
6. Phone Rob Lacey and highlight the fact that planning officers seem to be misdirecting applicants by telling them to contact the RNDP instead of the parish councils.

JA –

1. Circulate updated PAG pack to group

2. Prepare a spreadsheet to monitor planning decisions against the Plan by January.
3. Pass email lists to CH and confirm acceptance of his offer to handle ‘mass’ emails and Roseland Online.
SW – 
1. Prepare a letter to be sent to all estate agents including a link to the website and the Plan, a list of the policies and details of policies HO8 and HO9. Draft to be approved by JA.
2. Ask CH to compile something for both Facebook and Roseland Online in absence of December article. 

3. Remind David Hall to submit a short piece on Wild Roseland before 6th December for the January article.

4. Forward the correspondence on Kerdreal Lodge with an explanation to the parish clerk with a copy to the planning officer. 
5. Produce suitable wording to add to PAG letters regarding basis of assessments i.e. paper exercise without site visits
Matters to be discussed with Rob Lacey
1. Obtain clarification regarding sustainable development and the AONB

2. Obtain clarification regarding non-material amendments and how the PAG should respond
3. Should contact be made and is a meeting required with Mark Ball of the ‘majors’ team?
4. Response to Alison Golding’s work on Permitted Development Rights.

5. Obtain opinion on Alison Golding’s paper on application of policies HO8 and HO9
6. Establish whether the Roseland Development Checklist can be added to the list of required documents on Cornwall Council’s planning website.
7. Ask for link to RNDP website from Cornwall Council’s planning website.
8. Enquire whether Cornwall Council should hold a copy of the background information recently removed from the RNDP website.
9. Policy HO4 and email responses from RL and Nick Marsden regarding contribution to affordable housing - try and reach a decision.
